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October 27, 2017 
 
The Mayor and Members of Municipal Council: 
 
Re: Emergent Motion – Expense Request – National Zero Waste Council – November 1, 2017 and 
Annual General Meeting November 2, 2017 
 
The undersigned was recently appointed by the Federation of Canadian Municipalities (FCM) to the 
National Zero Waste Council (Council).  This Council will be holding a Conference in Vancouver, British 
Columbia, on November 1, 2017, which will be followed by the Annual General Meeting of the Council on 
November 2, 2017.  As the undersigned is a newly appointed member to the Council, the Council’s 
administration is recommending my attendance at the Conference and AGM. 
 
As a result, the undersigned is seeking Council approval for reimbursement of the costs related to travel 
and hotel expenses to attend these two events.  The anticipated costs would be approximately $2,200.00.   
There is no registration cost related to the Conference, as it waived for Council Members. 
 
As a result, the undersigned is seeking support of the following motions: 
 
Motion for Leave 
 
That pursuant to section 20.2 of the Council Procedure By-law, leave be given for the introduction of an 
emergent motion to consider the request from Councillor H.L. Usher for approval of reimbursement of costs 
related to travel and hotel expenses to attend the National Zero Waste Council Conference and Annual 
General Meeting to be held on November 1, 2017 and November 2, 2017, respectively, in Vancouver, 
British Columbia.  
 
Emergent Motion 
 
That the request from Councillor H.L. Usher for the reimbursement of costs in the amount of approximately 
$2,200.00, for travel and hotel expenses related to attendance at the National Zero Waste Council 
Conference and Annual General Meeting to be held on November 1, 2017 and November 2, 2017, 
respectively in Vancouver, British Columbia BE APPROVED; it being noted that Councillor H.L. Usher was 
appointed by the Federation of Canadian Municipalities as of their two  representatives on the National 
Zero Waste Council. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 

 
 
 
Harold Usher, 
Councillor, Ward 12 
 
 

 


